
  

 

MEMO 
 

Mayor  
To: Common Council 

From: Mayor Tony Penterman 

Date: 08/01/2022 

Re: Day’s Inn Room Tax 

 
This memo is to bring your attention to a pressing matter regarding the Day's Inn hotel 
operator's failure to fulfill their room tax obligations. As of the latest update, the operator is 
now three quarters behind on paying the required room taxes, causing significant concerns 
for both City staff and the room tax commission. 
 
Despite continuous efforts by City staff to assist the operator in establishing an efficient tax 
collection process, no progress has been made. It is evident that a streamlined approach is 
desperately needed to avoid further delays and unpaid taxes. Our recommended solution is 
straightforward and in line with adopted Ordinance 1773: 
 

1. The operator must collect the room tax from guests. 
2. All collected room taxes should be deposited into a designated account. 
3. A comprehensive quarterly report, along with the corresponding payment, must be 

submitted to the room tax commission fiscal agent within 30 days after the end of 
each quarter. 
 

Failure to adhere to this process has resulted in mounting issues for City staff and room tax 
commission personnel. Both are expending additional staff time and resources to chase 
down outstanding payments. 
 
To rectify this situation, we’ve set a deadline of July 31, 2023, for the Day's Inn hotel 
operator to settle all outstanding room taxes. Failure to meet this deadline, the city must 
take decisive action to enforce compliance. In 2018, a similar situation necessitated the 
issuance of a cease-and-desist order to the same operator, which proved effective in 
resolving the delinquent room taxes. 
 
Recommended Action: 
Grant the City Attorney permission to initiate the legal action of a cease-and-desist order 
against the Day's Inn Hotel operator. This step is crucial in ensuring that all past due room 
taxes are promptly paid. 
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